Blue Water Condominium Association
Annual Meeting
May 13, 2023 5:30 pm
BW Pool Patio

Present: Lou Vitantonio, Linda Wolf, John Hatfield, Dave Kiser, Cindy Staudt, Bob Dalrymple, Jenny Weber, and Julie Rogers of APM

1. Meeting called to order at 5:21 pm by Lou Vitantonio, as all owners were accounted for.
2. Proof of Notice of meeting – evident by attendance of owners
3. Lou thanked the volunteers that showed up to work on the landscaping this morning. He then invited everyone to introduce themselves.
4. Approval of Minutes from 2022 Annual Meeting – A motion was made by Bill Thompson and 2nd by John Patton to waive the reading of the 2022 Annual Meeting Minutes and approve as submitted. All in favor, motion carried.

5. Reports
a. [bookmark: _Int_nlX5DFO8][bookmark: _Int_Anrr1x56]Siding Update – Lou explained that there are still items that need to be completed on the punch list for the 6 buildings resided over the winter.  Someone from Feazel will be on site Monday to remove the torn 2nd floor slider screens. If anyone discovers any issues inside or out, please contact Julie so they can be addressed. Julie will be sending pictures of buildings to owners whose siding was done, in order to see what was underneath the old siding. Building 1 has had extensive repairs and is still not complete. The wall in the green space in front of the building needs to be rebuilt as the railroad ties are failing, this is an association responsibility.
b. Litigation Update – Lou shared that a declaratory action was filed to include Zimmerman’s Insurance, the court denied combining it with suit filed against Zimmerman. The judge for the declaratory action recused himself from the case, he knows Mr. Zimmerman. Steve Ott withdrew the original suit with the option to refile within 12 months, due to lack of preparation. Board is very disappointed that the litigation is back to square 1. BW has spent $63,000 on legal and expert fees.  Julie shared we are having another legal group look at our situation and give us feedback.   Certainteed class action lawsuit is complete - only received ½ of the award, ($71,000) due to lack of funds. 
c. Assessment for next 6 buildings – With no resolution of the litigation, there will need to be an assessment for the residing of the final 6 buildings. Quote from Feazel is not complete, will need to rent a barge to reside the buildings sitting directly on the marina. Labor prices will remain the same and product prices will reflect any increases. Question was asked whether additional quotes had been requested, Julie responded no, since Feazel was the only company that actually followed through and gave a quote the first time around. It was suggested to get the name of the company currently updating the Bay Point Condos. This new special assessment will be a 3 part payment plan, paid with the quarterly fees; amount has not been determined. Feazel may be able to offer reasonable financing to individual owners over an extended period. 
d. Financials – John Hatfield reviewed the financial statement made available to owners. Owners requested that separate worksheets be prepared for Special Assessment Project, Reserves, and Annual Budget. The profit that the marina made last year was placed in reserves as there are a number of large projects due in the marina.  Reserve Studies have been done for the Condos and Marina this past year, each owner will get a copy.
6. Election – the nominating committee presented Lisa Procyk and Audra Thompson for the 2 open positions on the board of directors, Julie asked if there were nominations from the floor. With there being none, Julie asked for a motion to cast a unanimous ballot to accept Lisa and Audra to the Board of Directors for 3-year terms, motion was made by Di Hatfield, 2nd by Linda Dalrymple, all in favor, motion carried.
7. New Business – Owner Questions – Lou entertained additional questions from owners. 1. Why can’t the marina open April 1st?  Dependent on getting the docks back from repainting/repair in Toledo. In future, if interested in getting boat in early, contact Julie and she will help find a dock to use until May 1.  Gas Lights – all lit except 1. Are using the lights by the pool for parts to repair the others – Shawn will be removing them permanently. Board will be looking at the cost to maintain vs converting to electric/solar.  W
8. Would like to have an updated opt-in directory. Julie will send out a note, it was also requested that she send out the current one via email.
9. Julie thanked John Hatfield for his many years of service on the BW Board – he will continue to manage the rental of the marina docks.
10. Mike Griffith motioned meeting adjournment, Sid Jordan 2nd, all in favor, motion carried.


Faithfully Submitted,

Jenny Weber
BW Board Secretary
